



_______________________________________________________________________

REPORT OF THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES
_______________________________________________________________________

TO COUNCIL 

ON WEDNESDAY, 18TH MAY, 2011 
_______________________________________________________________________

TITLE:
APPOINTMENT OF DEPUTY SECTION 151 OFFICER



_______________________________________________________________________

RECOMMENDATIONS: That the post of Head of Audit be designated as Deputy Section 151 Officer in accordance with the requirements of the Local Government Finance Act 1988.        

_______________________________________________________________________

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

Following the retirement of Geoff Topping on 31st March 2011 it is now necessary to nominate an officer who is a qualified accountant to act as the Deputy Section 151 Officer in the absence of the City Treasurer where this is required under the Local Government Finance Act 1988.

It is recommended that the post of Head of Audit be designated as Deputy Section 151 Officer for that purpose.
Nikki Bishop is the current Head of Audit, is a qualified member of the Institute of Chartered Accountants in England and Wales, and would therefore perform this role in the absence of John Spink, City Treasurer, for any reason, should this be required.

_______________________________________________________________________

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

None 

_______________________________________________________________________

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
The appointment of a Deputy Section 151 Officer reduces the risk of key financial decisions or advice not being made, available or timely by virtue of the absence of the Section 151 Officer.  

_______________________________________________________________________

SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Not applicable


_______________________________________________________________________

LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:
This decision would enable any statutory decision or function of a financial nature to be carried out expeditiously.


_______________________________________________________________________

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:
None


_______________________________________________________________________

VALUE FOR MONEY IMPLICATIONS:
None


_______________________________________________________________________

HUMAN RESOURCES:
This proposal formalises a responsibility of the post of Head of Audit


_______________________________________________________________________

CONTACT OFFICER:
John Spink
Tel : 793 3230





E-mail : john.spink@salford.gov.uk
_______________________________________________________________________

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATES:
None


_______________________________________________________________________

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
None


_______________________________________________________________________

Part 1 (Open to the Public)
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